
 

 

June 1, 2022 

 

Washoe County Community Services Department 
Sophia Kirschenman, Park Planner 
1001 E. 9th Street 
Reno, NV 89512 

 

RE: Carcione and Canepa Ranch Recreation Access Plan – Letter of Support 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

On behalf of the One Truckee River (OTR), I am expressing my support of the Carcione and Canepa 
Ranch Recreation Access Plan (the Plan)along the Truckee River. The Plan aligns directly with OTR’s 
goals, particularly Goal 2: Create and sustain a safe, beautiful and accessible river connecting people and 
places. The amount of public outreach conducted and public input received to present the proposed 
plan speaks to the dedication of staff and desire by residents to protect the Truckee River, watershed 
and trails.  

Please accept this letter in support of the plan, which is a valuable component of regional efforts by 
local, regional and state stakeholders to protect and improve access to the Truckee River.  

 

Sincerely, 

Sonia Folsom 

Sonia Folsom 

One Truckee River, Board Secretary 


